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     A Note from the Editor 
 

 

 

The Website has been down 

If you have tried to get into the website and were unable to do so, the website has been down 

for a while.  I have tried to call them and all I get is a voice mail. They sent out an email saying 

there was going to be an update and we had to make some changes.  I think that there are so 

many new councils getting on that the server couldn’t handle it so then they switched to 

another server that could. 

I will keep working to get the website up again.  As soon as it is up I will send out an email.  

 

We are up and running once again 

We are once again back on line with the website.  The council web address is still the same. 

www.kofc1728.org but if you had bookmarked this sight you will have to delete the bookmark 

and re-bookmark it. This is because we are under a different server.  It is believed that there 

are so many new councils signed on that the old server could not handle it.   

If you have something you would like to have posted on line, let me know and I will get it 

posted. 

 

  

The                                 

Bulletin 

 

http://www.kofc1728.org/
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A Message from the desk of: 

                   Mark Glatter 

                         Grand Knight 
Congratulations to new 1st degree member Jonathan Ruyle and new 3rd 
degree members Lymon Reiss , Neil Kemp and Robert Pesek.  A big thank-

you to all of the following members for the cleaning of the hall...Tim Franco, Joe McTygue, Dan 
Glatter, Mike Coughlin, Dustin Rogers, Cliff Jarecke, Pete Ludowese, Ralph Becker and my 
grandson, Tyson Hoferer.  Our next 5th Sunday breakfast is June 30, 2019 and the recipients will 
be the youth from St. James/POP going to NCYC in Indianapolis in November.  Officers will be 
voted on at our June 24th meeting. Posted 06/05/2019 

Thanks! 

Mark Glatter GK 
            

  

  
 

 

   

 

                 Memorial Day 
Dan Glatter places a wreath for the fallen Knights on  

Memorial Day at the Kearney Cemetery.  Over 150 K of C  

Flags were put on the graves of the Knights.  Thanks to all 

Knights who helped put them out and picked them up. 

 

 



                     Message from the desk of Fr. Art  
 The feast of Pentecost that we celebrate on June 9th brings the Easter season to a 

close.  Following that we will return to “ordinary time” on our liturgical 

calendar.  And what is ordinary time?  It marks the day to day lives that we live 

conscious that God is with us and working through us to bring about his Kingdom on 

earth.  

On that first Pentecost, those gathered in the upper room experienced a marvelous 
grace and power that came to rest on them.  Beyond that, the Holy Spirit impelled them to leave fear 
and hiding behind and to go out to all parts of the world announcing the Pascal Mystery of Jesus the 
Christ. The apostles and disciples of Jesus carried on the work begun by Jesus in his ministry on this 
earth.  That mission is likewise given to us in our own time.  That is the impetus that motivates us to 
do the good things that make life better for others.  We do it in the ordinary day to day lives with our 
families, at work, in our K of C projects.  It is the ordinary way of life for Christian men and 
women.  And, the Spirit of God is with us as we go about.  
Peace and Blessings,   Posted June 3, 2019 

Fr. Art 
     

                 Message from Dist. Deputy #24 

                              Mitch O’Neill 

A Major Degree will be held on Sunday, June 9, at Sacred Heart Catholic Church, 
141 E 2nd Street, Lawrence, NE. 
What a GREAT opportunity for a member to receive his Second and Third Degree, 
or for a new candidate to receive all 3 Degrees! 

  
Congratulations to 1728 St James Kearney for 1 new member initiated in May, and 2351 Wood 
River/Shelton for reinstating 1 member. Be sure to invite all new members to participate in your next 
charitable activity. 
  
It is not too late for all councils to have a First Degree for any new members who wish to join the 
largest Catholic men's charitable group.  An Admissions Degree is scheduled for June 5 at 7 PM at the 
Kearney Old Town Hall (1900 Central Ave). I am also available with the Admissions DVD, and I can do 
it in their home if needed. Please contact me if you have a candidate who can't make it to Lawrence 
on June 9. All you have to do is ask! 
  
Elected officers, thank you for accepting your nomination. I need to arrange for the installation of 
officers for each council. Please attend when your council date is set.  Again, call me to assist and 
check with the local priest, it can be done at a Mass or anytime.   Financial Secretaries, be sure to 
update your council officers in member management on-line, even if no officers have changed. 
  
It is time to fill out your Columbian Award. To qualify, both the Grand Knight and Council Youth 
Director need to take the safe environment training. 
 Vivat Jesus 

Mitch O'Neill, District Deputy 24     Phone: (308) 440-3330     Email: dd24@nebraskakofc.org 
Posted June 3, 2019 

mailto:dd24@nebraskakofc.org


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

     We still need a bingo seller for January.  Can you help? 

June Bingo Worker                                                 
Chairman: John Augustyn Seller: Mitch O’Neill   

 Caller: Fred Stuart 

 
Phill Badura, Jon Butler, Ron Dobesh, Greg Green, David Hoyt, Robert Huddleson, Dan 

Javins, Michael Lewis, Peter Longo, Mike O’Neill, Rich Petri, Dave Sokolowski, Randy 

Volkmer and Marvin Wemhoff  

Notice! 

 Dec. bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the June Council 

meeting. 
 

 

Council Officers - 2017 –2018 

Grand Knight – Mark Glatter 
Deputy Grand Knight – Andy Donvavan 
Recorder – Dan Arens  
Financial Secretary – John Lakey 
Treasurer – Jim Bogner 
Advocate - Tim Franco 
 Warden – Denny Behlmann 
Chancellor - Richard Boden 
Inside Guard – John Lakey 
Outside Guard – Paul Oberbrockling 
Lecturer-   
Trustee 1 year – James Hausmann 
Trustee 2 year – Dave Bonk 
Trustee 3 year – Cliff Jarecke 
District Deputy – Mitch O’Neill 

 Council Chaplain - Fr. Joe Hannappel  

Chaplain Emeritus - Fr. Bob Rooney  

Bulletin Editor- Gailen Kotrous  

Hall Manager CMO Hall Info - Call 

(308)237-4255 

 

Council Meetings 4th 

Monday of every month at 

7:30 p.m. at the Hall. A 

steak dinner is served at 

6:30 PM, prior to the 

meeting at a cost of $8.00. 

All are invited. 

 

 

St. James Council 1728 

1900 Central Ave 

Kearney, Ne. 68847 
 

Officers Meetings 3rd 

Tuesday of the month at 

6:30p.m. at the Hall. 

 

CMO Meeting 2nd Tuesday 

of the month at 7:00 P.M 

at the Hall 

 

July Bingo Workers 

           Chairman: Steve Bugay    Seller: Neil Risinger Caller: Dave Bonk 
Ronald A Engel, Justin Jarecke, Gary Klimek, Danial Kreager, Matt Larson, Virgil Leise, Tim 
Mangers, Jerry Menke, Melvin Ohri, Ryan Ohri, Chris Overman, Rich Petri, Gary Sorensen. 
Dan Sorensen, and Tony Wathen.  

Notice! 

Jan. bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the July Council 

meeting. 

 



                

                Knight of the Month                      

      Joe McTygue 

Joe took his Admission Degree in 2010 and his Formation and Knighthood 

Degrees in 2012. He set a good example by jumping right in and getting 

involved in various Knights projects. He is heavily involved with the CMO, works bingo, 

pancake feeds, fish fries and other Knights events. Joe is always ready to help with any Knights 

project. For all he does and has done, Joe deserves to receive the honor as this 

month’s Knight of the Month. 

           Family of the Month 

                  Tim & DeAnn Franco 

Tim Joined the Knights of Columbus in Jan. of 2001 and the 4th Degree 
in May of 2010. Tim holds the office of the Advocate of Council 1728 and 
is the president of C.M.O. Tim has served on the Degree Teams for the 

past 7 years and has given up a lot of Sundays to help out with the teams. DeAnn supports Tim 
for all he does for the Knights. Tim and DeAnn serve as greeters and Eucharist Ministers at St. 
James. Therefore they deserve to be honored this month’s Family of the Month. 
      

New officers to be voted on at the June meeting 
Andy Donvanan               Grand Knight 

(We Need Someone )        Deputy Grand Knight   

 Recording Sec.       Dan Arens 

 Financial Sec.      Mike Coughlin 

   Treasure       Jim Bougner 

 Advocate       Tim Franco 

 Warden       Denny Bahlmann 

 Chancellor       Richard Boden 

 Lecturer       John Lakey 

 Inside Guard                                 John Lakey 

 Outside Guard      Paul Oberbrockling 

 Trustee 1 Year      Dave Bonk 

    “     “   2 Year      Cliff Jarecke 

    “     “   3 Year       Mark Glatter 

 

 

 

Photo 

Available 



4th Degree 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                4th Degree News 
Brother Sir Knights 

Just a reminder that on June 22nd, there is a 4th Degree Exemplification in North 

Platte. 

If you have someone interested, let me know. 

 

We also have the 4th of July Parade in Gibbon.  We need people to ride the float 

and give out Tootsie Rolls. 

 

On June 30th, my roll as Faithful Navigator comes to an end.  Our new Faithful Navigator will be 

Jim Bogner.  Jim will do a good job and needs our help when called upon. 

 

I appreciate everyone's help the past two years. 

 

Thank you and may God bless. 

 

Denny Behlmann  Posted June 3, 2019 

Faithful Navigator 

drbehlmann@charter.net 

308-830-0469 

Fourth Degree  
Knights of Columbus,  

Kearney Assembly #0609 
 Meetings - 2nd Thursday, 7:00 P.M. 

 Old Town Hall 

 1900 Central Avenue 

 

 Faithful Navigator: Denny Behlmann 

 Faithful Captain:  David Stubbs 

 Faithful Pilot: Gailen Kotrous 

 Faithful Scribe: Pat Kistler 

 Faithful Purser: Mitch O’Neill  

 Faithful Comptroller: Tom Schachta 

 Faithful Admiral: Jim Bogner 

 Inside Sentinal: Ken Richter 

 Outside Sentinal: Emory Pankas 

 Trustee 3 years: Dan Glatter  

 Trustee 2 years: Jim Dubas 

 Trustee 1 year: Cliff Jarecke 
 

 



 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You know what I did before I married? Anything I wanted to. (Henny Youngman)  [For those who do not 

know him, Henny (not Henry) Youngman was an American stand up comedian.] 

The best way to get most husbands to do something is to suggest that perhaps they're too old to do 
it. (Ann Bancroft) 

Any husband who says. 'My wife and I are completely equal partners', is talking about either a law 
firm or a hand of bridge. (Bill Cosby) 

I think men who have a pierced ear are better prepared for marriage. They've experienced pain and 
bought jewelry. (Rita Rudner) 

Keep your eyes wide open before marriage, half shut afterwards. (Benjamin Franklin) 

My wife dresses to kill. She cooks the same way. (Henny Youngman) 

My wife and I were happy for twenty years. Then we met. (Rodney Dangerfield) 

 

   <Michael Scholz,FICF             John Vanderbeek, FICF>  

 308-991-6157                                 308-216-0532 

 Michael.scholz@kofc.org           john.vanderbeek@kofc.org 
                                            Serving Last Named A-K             Serving Last Names J-Z 

Ask Eligible Men to Join 

 

             

Sorry no message this Month 

 

 

              
    

  

mailto:Michael.scholz@kofc.org


What Catholics believe about angels 
 

I’d like to speak to you a bit about angels. Yes, angels, those spiritual creatures that 
watch over us and serve God our creator. I’d like to tell you what we believe as 
Catholics about angels, so that you will not be confused by what our popular culture 
says about them. 

First and foremost, angels exist. They are pure spirits — they have been created by 
God to serve him and to do his bidding. There are numerous references to angels in 
the Bible; we know that in the Old Testament, as well as in the New Testament, angels 
served as messengers. Angels waited on Christ when he was tempted in the desert 
and angels set St. Peter free from prison. And yes, it was the angel Gabriel who came 
to the Blessed Virgin Mary to announce the Good News of our salvation. 

Because they are pure spirits, angels have no bodies. (Yes, that means they ordinarily 
have no wings … sorry.) Occasionally, they may assume human form so that their 
message might be received by us, but they have no physical form of their own. 
Because they are pure spirits, they have very powerful intellects and thus are very 
intelligent. However, despite their intelligence, they cannot read hearts or minds. Like 
us, they have the use of free will which they may use to either obey God or not. 

The great majority of the angels are good and holy; they have remained obedient to 
God. However, there are fallen angels, those who have refused to obey God. The chief 
among them is the devil, Satan, or Lucifer. The devil is a fallen angel — first and 
foremost — with all the powers and limitations that go with it. The devil is nowhere near 
as powerful as God, but because he is an angel, he and his followers possess very 
keen minds which they use to tempt and lure us away from God. Reasons for Satan’s 
fall from grace are many and open to conjecture, but it is generally believed that when 
God the Father revealed to all the angels of his plan to send his Son Jesus to save us, 
Satan couldn’t accept it. 

Today there seems to be a practice among some people to say that when a loved one 
dies, especially a child, that the loved one is now “an angel in heaven.” This is rather 
sweet but really not correct. When we die, we remain children of God. We don’t turn 
into an angel. Let me remind you that Jesus Christ suffered and died to save us, not 
the angels! The dignity we possess by our baptism is enough. We will not turn into 
angels when we die. Although angels possess a greater intellect than ours, we have a 
greater dignity because of what Jesus did for us. He came to save us! 

Fr. Girotti, who serves as vicar for canonical services and associate moderator of the 

Curia, is author of “A Shepherd Tends His Flock.” 

 

https://www.thecompassnews.org/2017/05/catholics-believe-angels/


Sick or in Distress 

Please continue to pray for the following BK's:  Dave Glatter, Fr. Tom, 

Fr. Rooney, Bernard Loeffelholz, Orville Schuster, Denny Behlmann, 

Kenny Richter, Fr. Ray, Dick (& Althea) Bugay, Gailen (& Becky) Kotrous, 

Garret Scholz 

Mark Glatter GK 1728 Kearney  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

knights of Columbus  

St. James Council 1728 

1900 Central Ave. 

Kearney, Ne. 68847  



 

 

 

 

 

Honor our Flag 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

Hall Rentals  

                  Is there a Wedding coming up in your family? 

    Maybe a Family Reunion or a Birthday Party?   

    

 

           

                          For More information Call: 

                                            The Old Town Hall,  

       leave a message                             

someone will get back to you. 

          308-237-4255 
 

 


